
                                                        Regular Meeting April 13, 2022
              The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Following a public hearings in regards to the 2022-2023 budget. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee VanDervoort, Matson, and Fairclough. Trustee  Carson was absent. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone, Chief Don Baldwin, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Asst. Chief Jeff O’Conner, Barry Walsh, Glenn Hebert, Michele Albin and Michele Cleary. Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the minutes of the previous meeting and special meetings. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
             Trustee Carson reports-    Leaf bag pickup, pothole repair, playground preparation and tree trimming. Full report in the Village office.
              Trustee VanDervoort reports-    fire dept. had 9 alarms in the month of March. On April 2nd  we were dispatched to a structure fire and a second alarm request fire on Sidney Ave. T661 and E641 arrived and knocked down the kitchen fire in 5 minutes. Great job by the team again. Thanks to all Mutual aid dept.  The companies have been out doing company trainings weekly. Canal cleanup April 23rd.
               Trustee Matson    canalfest May 21&22
               Trustee Fairclough-    looking for park director and park counselors by May. Also requesting for the Village to do some street cleaning.
               The Financial report for the month of March are as follows: Checking Acct. $292,436; Money Market Acct. $8,533; for a total fund balance of $300,968. Special project fund balance is $13,362; Unaudited Utilies $28,947; payroll $7,800 Section 8, $32,064. The current abstract is $26,895.03 and special abstract in the amount of 7,382.50.
              Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor reports-    National Grid to replace gas mains on several streets throughout our Village. 
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#   appoint the new Fire Chief Don Baldwin, 1st Asst. Chief Jason Rocque and 2nd Asst. Chief Jeff O’Conner. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney Voted yes.

                Trustee Matson offered resolution#     authorize payment of 750.00 to the Village Attorney for traffic tickets handled in Waterford Town Court from September through January 6th 2022. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 

               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#      to appoint the following Craig Falcone Director of Public works, Henry Glavin Village Attorney, George Quick Fire inspector, Glenn Hebert Building inspector and code officer, Marilynn Brown tax collector, Planning Board Robert Lowther, Larry Ascenzi, Zoning Board, MaryAnn Kelts, Terry Patton and Brett Paulsen. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
            Trustee Matson offered resolution#    to authorize committee assignments Trustee Carson public works and Library, Trustee Fairclough Fire Dept, parks, youth and insurance, Trustee Matson Festivals, concerts, village-sellout, garbage problems and website, Trustee VanDervoort, Deputy Mayor- fire dept. Museum and Canals, Mayor Mahoney, Specials projects and veterans affairs. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
             Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#    to appoint Robert Melenz, Al Cassella, Steve Brown, parks, playground labors. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustee and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 

               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       to adopt the 2022-2023 Village Budget.
 Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.                
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#     to authorize fund raiser for Fire Department. May 6&7th.Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                  Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#           to adopt Verizon 5G same as the Town. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
Mayor Mahoney and Trustee Fairclough would like to congratulate the new fire Chief and Asst. 
Chiefs, and also the fire dept. for all their efforts. 
                             As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM
                                                     Respectfully yours, Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk


